 Meramec Regional Planning Commission
Minutes

Sept. 9, 2021
Call to Order

Chairman Steve Vogt called the Sept. 9, 2021, meeting of the Meramec Regional Planning Commission to order at 7:39 p.m. The meeting was conducted via Zoom and in-person, due to the ongoing pandemic.
Welcome
Chairman Vogt welcomed everyone to the meeting. Board members participating by Zoom or conference call were Margie Brine, Ray Walden, Gary Brown, Ron Kraettli, Vic Stratman, John Robinson, Darrell Skiles, Michael Dunbar, Laurel Boisonault, Glen Smith, Robert Parsons, Patricia Heaney, T.R. Dudley, Rich Eisterhold, Anita Ivey and Shane Anselm. Board members participating in person were Steve Vogt, Darryl Griffin, Randy Verkamp, Tom Coots, Jim Fleming, John Meusch, Jan Haviland, Marcus Maggard, Mary Heywood and Jason Ward. MRPC staff attending in person were Bonnie Prigge, Linda Loughridge, Tammy Snodgrass, Donald Keeney, Linda Carroll and Caitlin Jones. Guests participating via Zoom were Payton Ruddy with Sen. Roy Blunt’s office and Lisa Marshall with Workforce Development. Anne Freand, MRPC, attended via Zoom.
Consent Agenda

The following consent agenda items were presented for approval:

a. Minutes – Aug. 12, 2021

b.
Local Review

None
             c. Statewide Grant Applications

1.  Missouri Department of Health & Senior Services

 93.994 – Maternal and Child Health Services Block Grant to the States



 Federal: $13,088,625




 State: $9,987,230



 Total: $23,075,855


The Office of Administration issues the Missouri Federal Assistance Clearinghouse 


grant reviews weekly. Staff is sharing reports in between meetings with board members. If you have questions about grants listed, you can call MRPC staff, or the Office of Administration as listed on the reports.

d.   Contracts 

• City of Newburg
Permission is requested for the MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a contract with the city of Newburg for administration of a CDBG grant for an upgrade to its water system, and for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to sign any necessary documents.
• Addendum to the 2020-2021 MREPC Contract
Permission is requested for the MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to approve an addendum to the 2020-2021 MREPC contract increasing the cost not to exceed to the actual expenses for last fiscal year, and for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to sign any necessary documents.
• Phelps Connections for Seniors, Inc.

Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman/executive director to enter into a technical assistance contract with Phelps Connections for Seniors Inc. for preparation and administration of a CDBG grant for a Neighborhood Assistance Program tax credit application, and for the MRPC chairman and/or executive director to sign all necessary documents.
Mary Heywood made a motion to approve the consent agenda with the noted additions; Randy Verkamp seconded. The motion carried. 
Presentation: Central Workforce Development Board, Amy Sublett, Executive Director
Amy Sublett provided information on the current labor market and programs offered through the workforce development board and its providers to assist those looking for work and employers looking for employees.
Ms. Sublett opened her presentation by informing the board that T.R. Dudley, an MRPC board member, is the chairman of the workforce development board.
She informed the board the Central Region is comprised of 19 counties and is the region with the largest number of counties. Ms. Sublett said there are 14 regions in Missouri whose task is to connect job seekers to jobs, either online or at a job center. She went on to explain that the work done by the board is the collective effort of:
· The Central Workforce Development Board (CWDB),
· The Central Ozarks Private Industry Council (COPIC),
· The Missouri Office of Workforce Development (OWD) and

· Numerous community, governmental and education partners.
The CWDB is volunteer board with members appointed by presiding commissioners. The board sets policy, has oversight of the Oversight of Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA), develops strategic plan, coordinates activities with business and educational organizations. They are also responsible for the alignment of workforce development services said Ms. Sublett.

Ms. Sublett mentioned the following services that are available to all job seekers:
· Job search (jobs.mo.gov),

· Resource computers,

· Career and training services (adult, dislocated, youth),

· Workshops (resume, interviewing, computer budgeting 101),
· Skill assessments (ACT Work Keys, Talify),

· Training and tuition assistance,

· Work-based learning (OJY, apprenticeships, work experience), and

· Referrals to partner agencies.

Services offered to employers looking to fill positions include finding talent (jobs.mo.gov), recruitment events and job fairs, Work Keys testing, retention assistance with Incumbent Work Training and veterans services. Ms. Sublett noted that employers could access labor market information through Missouri Economic Research and Information Center’s (MERIC) website at www.meric.mo.gov. 

The Meramec Region has a full-service service center in Rolla. Other job centers within the Central Region are located in Columbia, Jefferson City and Lebanon. There are two satellite locations in the Meramec Region. One is located within the Washington County Industrial Authority building, and the other is at Fort Leonard Wood in Pulaski County.
Ms. Sublett provided some screen shots showing the type of demographic and workforce data available on the MERIC website. Information such as labor market summaries, occupational data, median earnings and education attainment, number of active job seekers and job openings.
She reported that some of the top jobs in the Central Region included RNs, food prep/food service, personal care and service, transportation, construction and maintenance.

Ms. Sublett also pointed out the site compared statewide pre vs. “post’ pandemic data for job postings and the unemployment rate. Currently, there are 20% more job postings in the state system (www.mo.jobs.gov) than in July 2020 and the unemployment rate has dropped from 6.8% to 4.2% for the same time period.

She mentioned that employers are facing a challenge when looking to fill positions. Individuals aren’t motivated to find employment due to the availability of assistance from various programs. Ms. Sublett said the three million baby boomers left the workforce nationally during the pandemic. Low participation rate, especially men ages 25-44, and declining birth rates added to the decline active workers.
Ms. Sublett addressed lessons learned and how CWDB is looking to move forward. The pandemic experience brought to the forefront the importance of virtual services, YouTube workshops, drive-throughs and other social medial tools like podcasts and twitter. She said the department will be looking at Incumbent Worker Training to retrain existing workers and upgrade their skills to make them more productive. CWDB is also looking to partner with the Washington County Healthcare Initiative and develop partnerships with chambers and staffing agencies. She said the board is looking to expand its outreach and presence beyond bricks and mortar and provide increased supportive services. Reaching marginalized or non-tradition populations is another important population segment to reach said Ms. Sublett. She indicated the board wants to reach out to more state correctional facilities in the region. Ms. Sublett said CWDB would be looking at sub-economics and regionalization and taking a deeper dive into who is in the region’s labor force. She concluded her presentation by stating the department is looking to create a level of consistency in services in all of its centers.
Shane Anselm complimented Ms. Sublett on her presentation. He said he understands the difficulty of getting folks to the various job sites. Chairman Vogt thanked her for her time and Bonnie Prigge said she would share the presentation with everyone.

Update from State Legislators and Federal Field Representatives
Payton Ruddy, with Sen. Roy Blunt’s office, reported there was not a lot of activity at this time. She said the Senator will be watching the redistricting activity in the spring. Ms. Ruddy said the Senator was also watching the $1.2 trillion infrastructure bill which is sitting in the House. She added that the Senator’s office was excited to see that MACOG received CARES Act funding to conduct a broadband feasibility study.
Bonnie Prigge brought up the issue of the SBA 504 loan program meeting its congressional cap of $7.5 billion. With the cap having been met, the program has shut down and will remain that way until Oct. 1, unless there is congressional action to raise the lending cap. She stated there are currently three loans at SBA waiting at the processing center. Combined, these three loans are requesting almost $1.4 million in SBA funding. These businesses are now in limbo as financing will not be available until Oct. 1 or later. Bonnie noted there are three more SBA loans in process. 
Bonnie added these borrowers missing out on an incentive package that included help with the loan packaging fee and waiving of third-party lending fee if the projects were funded by Sept. 30. She stated that a letter is being sent to the congressional offices asking for their support in keeping this program open.
Bonnie also mentioned that the DRA is waiting for a federal co-chair to be appointed. The Meramec Region has four counties in the DRA and projects in those counties are on hold until a co-chair is appointed.

Ms. Ruddy said the Senator is aware of the DRA issue and the office is working on it. She said she would look for the letter regarding the SBA issue and see if there was anything the Senator’s office could do to push it along.
External Relations Committee: Mary Heywood
Mary Heywood reported on External Relations activities as follows:

Mary reported the annual dinner invitations would be going out next week with RSVPs being due Oct. 8.
Tammy Snodgrass gave a presentation on the membership dues structure and the importance of the dues. These funds help with grants requiring matching funds. She added that with the number of grants already being requested, the dues are already spoken for.

Darryl Griffin mentioned that he feels the census count is inaccurate. It’s his belief that the number is too low. Bonnie said that if any city or county felt the count was incorrect, a count resolution could be filed. She suggested any city or county questioning its numbers start looking at them in more detail. She also offered MRPC’s GIS services if wards need to be redrawn.

Darryl also mentioned an error on MRPC’s website, which Caitlin Jones promptly corrected during the committee meeting. Caitlin remined members to visit the website and periodically review the information. If anything is incorrect, she asked that they email her with the corrections.
Caitlin also reminded the committee that items were being sought for the annual dinner silent auction.
Committee members also discussed the at-large for-profit vacancy in Crawford County. No nominations were presented.
The committee received a legislative update from Tammy Snodgrass. 

Operations Committee: Steve Vogt, chairman

Steve Vogt reported on operations activities as follows:
Steve reported the committee elected Ray Walden, chairman, and Jim Fleming, vice chairman, and turned the reporting over to Ray.
The committee reviewed MRPC/MRB and MRPC/MRDC-RLF and IRP program financial statements for the period ended Aug. 31, 2021. Randy Verkamp made a motion to approve the financials for the period ending Aug. 31, 2021; Jim Fleming seconded. The motion carried.
The committee also reviewed a personal policy change. The committee considered, and recommends, a request to allow staff to accumulate 21 days of sick leave before days are converted to vacation. The current policy it to convert three days of sick leave to one day of vacation, when a staff member has accumulated 12 days of sick leave.  John Meusch made a motion to allow employees to accumulate 21 days of sick leave before days are converted to vacation. Jim Fleming seconded. The motion carried.
Planning Committee: John Meusch, Vice Chairman
John Meusch reported on planning activities as follows:

The committee learned that MRPC has received a HRSA grant in the amount of $1 million. The previous grant focused on opioid prevention. With this new grant, time and resources will be put into prevention, treatment and recovery. The grant will utilize current partnerships in its work.
John reported that $1.2 million has been awarded from HUD for a Lead-Based Paint Hazard Reduction grant. Testing and referrals will be done through schools and 100 homes will be evaluated, with 50 being chosen for remediation. Bonnie added there are partnerships with some health departments, with some serving as matching funds totaling $40,000 over three years.
Housing Board:  Vic Stratman, chairman

No report was given.
Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC): Anne Freand
No report was given.

Environmental: Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director

Tammy reported special collections will be held on Oct. 2 in Vienna and Oct. 9 in St. Robert. Both collections will run from 9 a.m. to noon. 
Tammy mentioned the next scheduled meeting of the Ozark Rivers executive board is Oct. 12 at 10:00 a.m., when they will be reviewing grant applications.
A handout on environmental activities was provided.
Meramec Local Emergency Planning District (MLEPD): Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director
The Gasconade County hazard mitigation plan is in the public comment period and will be submitted to FEMA by the end of the month Tammy said. 

A handout on emergency planning activities was provided.

Business Loans:  Linda Loughridge, Fiscal Officer

Linda reported the next MRDC full board meeting is scheduled for Oct. 13, 2021.
She mentioned the three SBA loans pending SBA approval are Croft Bedding Company, Grayson Company and Rolla Farmers Exchange.
Linda reminded the board the full $780,000 RLF CARES funds have been loaned out. The operations committee had asked if those funds would be available for relending. Linda said the original funds were available to businesses that were impacted by the pandemic. Once the funds are all revolved, which they are, she said the plan will be amended and the funds made available for relending.
Meramec Community Enhancement Corporation (MCEC): Vic Stratman
No report was given.
Meramec Regional Community Foundation (MRCF): Bonnie Prigge
No report was given.

Chairman’s Report


No report was given.

Executive Director’s Report

Bonnie Prigge reported MRPC was one of 28 agencies nationwide to be awarded a Lead-Based Paint Hazard Reduction grant and the only agency in Missouri. She added that match requirement there would be tight but said she has reached out to Missouri Foundation to see if there was an opportunity for help.
Bonne informed the board that MRPC received a NADO Impact Award for its opioid project. MRPC was one of three selected in Missouri. She also reported that MACOG received recognition for its Organizing Your Community for Disaster Recovery toolkit.
She reported that she and staff have been visiting counties and cities to discuss ARPA funding. Bonnie said she has reached out to the attorney to set dates for meetings and will share once dates are set.
Bonnie referred to the MACOG broadband project mentioned by Ms. Ruddy earlier. With funding through CDBG and EDA, MACOG will hire consultants to look at eight clusters around the state that are unserved or underserved. It was determined that one cluster was in the Meramec Region, and it included parts of Dent and Washington counties. The study would look at options, fiber or wireless, and would identify the location of gaps in coverage.

Bonnie reported three new employees recently joined MRPC. Patrick Stites will be working with the lead grant and hazard mitigation planning; Madelyn Brown will be working with Anne on planning projects including SMTS projects and Danielle Tuepker will be working with Maria Bancroft on business loans and the Bike and Pedestrian Highway Safety grant. 
She concluded her report by reminding the board that the Oct. 14 MRPC meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. and there will be no committee meetings. TAC will meet at 4:00 p.m. Bonnie also said she has drafted a letter on the SBA situation and will be sending it out within the next day or two. She also mentioned the grant report that was provided.
Adjourn
Mary Heywood made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:58 p.m.; Jan Haviland seconded the motion. The motion carried.

_____________________________________

________________________________

Steve Vogt, chairman
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